

Shire of CARNARVON

Ref: ADM1971 Enquiry: E Smith

12 November 2024

Hon Mark Butler, MP Minister for Health & Aged Care PO Box 6022 House of Representatives Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600 Hon Amber-Jade-Sanderson, MLA Minister for Health 5th Floor, Dumas House 2 Havelock Street WEST PERTH WA 6005

Dear Ministers

COVID-19 VACCINATION INFORMATION REQUEST

I am writing to you on behalf of our Council to address concerns raised by the Town of Port Hedland regarding COVID-19 vaccinations, which have been circulated among local governments across Australia. The ambiguity surrounding COVID-19 vaccination information has created confusion within our community, and we believe there is an urgent need for clearer communication.

We urge both State and Federal health services to provide our communities with transparent information in "Laymans terms" that clearly outlines the benefits and any potential considerations of COVID-19 vaccinations. Increased clarity will empower individuals to make informed decisions regarding their health and well-being.

Thank you for considering this request, and we look forward to your support in addressing this important matter.

Yours sincerely

Eddie Smith

SHIRE PRESIDENT

